
Draft Minutes of the Trustees’ meeting of the Stockwell Partnership (SP) held in 157 South Lambeth Road on Monday 3rd February at 18.30hrs
Present: Lucy Annan (Chair), Philippa Chancellor-Weale, Jonathon Bond, David Prichard Jones, Michael O’Connell, Anna Hirschfeld and Victor Glaser.
In attendance: John McCay [minutes] (Staff). 
Apologies from: Nick Hardie, and Davidson Ughanwa
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions took place.  
1.
Declarations of Interest
1.1
JM declared that he had a pecuniary interest in Agenda Item 7.1 as a member of staff.
2.
Minutes 
2.1
The minutes of 3rd February were agreed as a true record.
2.2
Matters arising – None.
3.
Project Updates
3.1
LA reported that at a meeting with David Hills (DSDHA) it was decided not to submit a pre-app to the Planning department because we do not have the answers from LBL yet to three vital questions to develop the architectural proposal in enough detail. Building our own staircase, with a loss of the tiny garden, would circumvent all the issues arising from shared ownership and usage.  
3.2
After some discussion, LA opined that provided we get the answers that allow us to develop the business case we will apply for SIB funding for the project given their support at the feasibility stage. Their timetable for grant applications was likely to become clear in the near future.
3.3
The Board asked for the reason for the rejection of the Environmental bid to be circulated. Action SG
3.4
The Board suggested contacting the New Covent Garden Development for festival funding. Action SG
3.5
LA stated that TfL were looking at junctions around Vauxhall as part of a cycle safety scheme and results were expected in May. The Board commented agreeably on progress of the Stockwell Square development. VG stated that he was not pleased with vehicular access outcomes for Studley Estate.  
4.        Quality Assurance
4.1
JM reported that the cyclical policy review process remained ongoing. To date the H&S policy had been updated to include an external MAT survey, an asbestos survey and a Legionella survey as part of the transfer process but no policy change requirements have been identified.  
5.
Pay Review
5.1
JM left the meeting.
5.2
The Board agreed a pay rise of 2% for all staff effective April 1st 2014.
5.3
JM returned and was notified of the decision.
6.
Finance
6.1
JM spoke to Quickbooks P&L, B/S reports. He stated that since Thursday expenditure of £914.50 had been incurred and that Quickbooks would not register the tax and NI payment of £4714.60p for March until 22 April (due payment date). With £36,961.50p (SIB Grant) also received on Friday to be accrued into the F/Y 2014/15 and other year-end adjustments to come over the next few weeks, he estimated the final position would be in the ball-park of £5.5K “loss”       
6.2
The Board expressed their congratulations to the staff for this excellent performance in the prevailing economic climate.
6.2
The finance report was received.
7.
All other sections of the report were received by the Board.
8.
AOB
8.1
LA reported that Steve Griffin had to change his working days to accommodate child care and would no longer work on Mondays. After polling the Board members present it was agreed to change the usual day for Board meetings to a Thursday.
8.2
AH reported that as part of a pilot, Local Services Support Framework (LSSF), Lambeth and Southwark were rolling out a programme targeting minority languages speakers and digital inclusion for Universal Benefit. SP might have a role to play? 
9.
The meeting ended at 19:45. 
Dates of next cycle of meetings: To be circulated. 
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